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Minutes of the Regular Board Meeting

May 17, 2011

The regular monthly Board meeting convened at 4 p.m. at the Stonebridge Golf Club.  Attending the meeting:  Art Schuldt, Patrick Hemmings, Matt Sawrie, 

G. B. Caves, Clay Crenshaw, Debbie Angelo, Randy Hall, and Vicki Faith.

Swim & Tennis  Report.  Jason gave an overview of the startup of the new season; non-resident memberships; the S&T’s written Policies and Procedures; installation of the wind screens on the tennis courts; installation of the new message board; and the new Point of Sale system to be implemented.

The Board discussed the past role of the Advisory Committee.  The Board voted to terminate use of the Advisory Committee since it had fulfilled its purpose in the successful startup of the S&T.  Jason will thank each member for their valuable service. 

Covenants.  Board members met with two homeowners that were parking trailers in violation of the covenants.  The homeowners immediately took action and removed the trailers.  Clay drafted a letter to the homeowners addressing enforcement of the covenants and other issues.  Randy Hall volunteered to deliver the letters on Thursday, May 19th (copy attached).  Clay will begin working on uniform enforcement of the covenants in June.

Architectural Control Committee.  Art gave an overview of the drainage issues between two neighbors. Art suggested that he write a certified letter to the neighbor that created the drainage issue requiring installation of a French drain to mitigate drainage onto the neighbor’s property. Art also presented the following language as an addition to the architectural review requirements:

Every builder is required to submit to Architectural Control Committee a copy of the approved Storm Water Pollution Control permit prior to commencing any construction. Further, Homeowner/Builder shall develop a drainage plan that does not 
impact any adjacent improved lot. A site drainage plan must be submitted that shows how lot drainage will be managed. 

Art also presented a suggested certification be added to all approval letters to be signed by Homeowner/Builder:

Homeowner/Builder hereby agrees to all of the conditions and architectural requirements set forth in the covenants and this approval. Should it be discovered at any date hereafter that any of the covenants or conditions were not adhered to, the Homeowner/Builder hereby agrees to take any action required to correct and mitigate the violation or condition. 

The Board, on motion by Patrick Hemmings and second by GB Cazes, voted to approve the language additions. 

The Board discussed the current amount of the builder deposit of $500 and questioned its adequacy. After a brief discussion, the Board, on motion by Matt Sawrie and second by Debbie Angelo, voted to raise the builder deposit to $2,000. 

Art reviewed the various architectural approvals granted since the previous board meeting.  Art updated the board on the progress of revising the City ordinance regarding gated communities.

Golf Club.  Clay will continue working with the Golf Club to develop mutual goals.

Website.  Clay recommended the Board look into new software for the website next year.  A discussion about the “For Sale” application of the website was tabled until the next meeting.

Grounds Maintenance Report.  Matt gave an update on the landscaping.  He will continue to develop a proposal for fixing the brick arches and the leaning wall in front of the S&T.  Matt continues to work on the playground proposal.  Debbie advised the fallen tree was removed from Stonehaven Drive.  Randy completed the painting of repairs made to the Macey Lane gate.  Randy installed a new base for the street sign at the intersection of Duck Haven Pointe and Hunter’s Run.

Pond Maintenance Report.  Randy advised the wetlands fountain pump needed to be repaired.  He will continue spraying for weeds and algae, as needed.  Patrick reported some sprinklers that were broken and Randy will work with Water Works to have them repaired.

Financial Report.  Vicki provided financial statements for the Board to review and discuss.  Vicki agreed to continue providing accounting services until a replacement could be found.  The Board is soliciting a proposal for accounting services from Neil Carlisle, CPA, with Miller, Carpenter & Earnest.

Insurance.  G. B. advised the documents had been executed to bind $2 million in D & O coverage.  All six directors, Jason Smith as an officer with responsibilities over administration of the S&T, and Art Schuldt as an officer with responsibilities over architectural controls will be covered.  An audit for the Workman Comp coverage will be scheduled after the expiration of the policy on May 26.

Other Business:  Directors executed the bank authorization card for the checking account.

Adjournment:  The meeting was adjourned at 5:30 p.m.

Minutes were taken by Clay Crenshaw.

NOTICE OF MEETING

The Next Regularly Scheduled Meeting is 4 p.m. on Thursday, June 23, 2011.
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